
 

Randall Olafson Consultants Ltd 
 Suite 200 – 11575 Bridgeport Road 

Richmond, British Columbia 
Canada, V6X 1T5 

 
Telephone: 604.273.9946    Facsimile: 604. 273.9917    Cell: 604.644.7617    E-Mail: randall.olafson@gmail.com 
 

Development Planning, Hospitality and Liquor Licensing Consultants 

July 24, 2018 
 
City Council, Toronto and East York  
City Hall Second Floor, West Tower 
100 Queen Street West 
Toronto, Ontario M5H2N2 
 
Re- No Objection to Event for Liquor Licensing Purposes 
 Event of Municipal Significance 

Toronto International film Festival, September 1 until September 16, 2018 
Applicant – King Taps Restaurant 100 King Street West, Toronto 

 
Council members,  
 
I write you today for Council’s support to add King Taps establishment to the approved list of licenced premises 
that will be permitted to operate until 4 AM from September 1 to September 16. One of the other restaurants, the 
Cactus Club Café located in First Canadian Place is already on the approved list. However, as I wrote last year, my 
client’s other establishment in the First Canadian Place (King Taps, located at 100 King Street West) was not listed 
on the approved establishment list. It appears that this year King Taps is not listed as one of the establishments 
that have been vetted through the council member’s process for approval and thus my request letter.  
 
I would ask that Council amend the approval list to include King Taps. This year they have received additional 
interest from other TIFF associated performers and entertainers and we need assurance prior to booking any event 
at King Taps that we shall receive the Council’s support. The proposed dates for the event are from September 6th 
through to the 10th and they would be for both the Cactus Club and King Taps locations. 
 
As with last year, we have been informed by the AGCO that we first must have a letter of consent from the City of 
Toronto prior to our applications being processed for the extended time period to a maximum of 4 AM for the 
nights of the Toronto International Film Festival. 
 
Thank you very much for your consideration, 
 
Randall Olafson 

 
Principal, Randall Olafson Consultants Ltd 
 
Cc Andrew Latchford Cactus Club Café 

Joanna Hatt, Cactus Club Café 
 Christy Murphy, Cactus Club Café  


